
Kingsville, Texas
Box 43
December 26, 1960

Dear Dr. Garcia:

May I take this opportunity to wish you and your family a
successfdl and Happy New Year.

Dr. Garxia, I would like to inform you that I have written
letters to·U. S. Senator Ralph Yarborough, U. S. Congressman
John Young, Vice-President Lyndon Johnson and President Jack
Kennedy asking them to consider me for the :Postmaster job
in Kingsville. Being that you are a personal friend of theirs
and a strong Democrat I would like for you to recommend me
personally to to them. Anytbing that you can do for me in
securing this position will be deeply appreciated.

You may mention the fact that our precincts voted heavily in
the past election for President Kennedy and Vice-President
Lyndon Johnson and all our precincts gave them a 3 to 1 lead.
Also, our committees worked vigorously and did qmlet a bit of
door-knocking and telephoning during this campaign, due to the
fact that our local paper did not support them.

May I hear from you at your earliest convenience.

Sinc rely yours;

6.
Nerlo C. Garza, mmissioner


